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Mayor Michelle Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jo Ann Wilson, Dawn Davis, Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison. Ronnie Moore was absent.  Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, and City Attorney Tim Sralla
Citizen David Wilson gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentations and Public Input for Future Agenda Items
Tommie Eason welcomed home veteran Kenny Crenshaw from 32 years of service.  Sam Eason shared the same sentiment.
Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
Council Member Wilson acknowledged all the volunteers and the Parks Board for the wonderful job on the Fall Festival, and also those who helped out at the National Night Out.  She also read from Resolution 2011-02R regarding the use of city facilities for political use or advertising
Council Member Robison also expressed his apperception for the people who helped out with the Fall Festival and National Night Out.   HE said it was very educational. 
Consent Agenda

Mayor Pittman asked to pull the Public Works report off the consent agenda to discuss.  She said that Public Works crews would begin smoke testing to find the I & I issues and the $2000.00 cost for asphalt needed before repairs can be made to the leak on Troxell.  She also said the Love’s lift station needs a new pump in the amount of $6800.00; this includes rebuilding the old pump.  Council Member Wilson asked about the road in front of the church, it has been repaired.  Mayor Pittman also said there were two reports from TCEQ regarding our water and that the vac truck is ready and we are in the process of obtaining a statement of the market value of the truck.  Council Member Robison made a motion to approve the consent agenda and Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Old Business
Mayor Pittman confirmed that the surveyor would be out to re-survey the Norman property either by Friday or possibly next week.  Council Member Becraft asked if there was a cost involved to do this.  City Secretary Angie Young confirmed that there is.  
Mayor Pittman said she spoke to Greg Leveling with USW Utility Group.  Council Member Wilson asked if we had talked to other cities that use them, Mayor Pittman said not yet.  Council Member Robison said there is lake turnover in Bridgeport.  
Mayor Pittman said the manufacturer said with the repairs to the pump it would last another five years.

Mayor Pittman explained that the financing of the repairs to the vac truck are going to be rolled n to the end of the note.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to accept the resolution for financing the repairs to the vac truck.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Mayor Pittman said that smoke testing is one way to find the areas where there are I&I issues and that Jacob & Martin is also working on a plan for responding to the I&IO issues that will be included in the comprehensive plan.  It will include smoke testing and seeking funding for sewer line repairs.  Council Member Wilson asked how the smoke test is performed and engineer Derek Turner confirmed that you have to drop them down the man holes and plug the lines to find the leaks.  
Mayor Pittman said we have a proposal to prepare a capital improvement plan from Jacob & Martin.  It has been reviewed by legal and needs approval if we are going to move forward with it.  She said it is part of the comprehensive plan and it is in the budget.  Derek Turner from Jacob & Martin said it would take about 6 months to complete.  Council Member Robison made a motion to move forward with this and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  Council Member Becraft abstained from voting.  All others voted aye, the motion carried,  

Council Member Wilson asked what we can do legally to educate citizens on the tax roll back and the costs to the city.  City Attorney Tim Sralla said we can’t spend city funds on it but we can put out a fact sheet.  He suggested sending it to the Ethics Commission for approval first.

Chief Darrell Fitch addressed the issue of the Fire Departments separation from the city.  He said it looks like it will be at least the 27th of October.  He read some of the points from the draft agreement.  They will be called Rhome Fire Rescue Inc.  Council Member Wilson asked for clarification on the city funding; Mr. Fitch said it depends on growth.  She also asked about how they would assume the note payments and if the city could help.  Council Member Wilson said there was election to create the Fire Department and wondered whether we need an election to dissolve it.  Audience member David Wilson said the Fire Department can be changed by ordinance.  Council Member Becraft and Robison asked question about the maintenance of the building which Mr. Fitch addressed.
Council Member Wilson made a motion to set October 31st as the date for Halloween trick or treating in the park.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.

Mayor Pittman announced that Fire Chief Jason Miller has given his resignation in or to take a job in another county and that he will stay on to train and to be the ALS coordinator.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to accept the resignation of Chief Miller.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve Darrell Fitch as Fire Chief of the Rhome Fire Department as voted on by the Fire Department members.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Mayor Pittman explained how the General Fund and the Water Sewer System are set up as two separate systems.  She explained that the two systems funds cannot be intermingled and that city council must approve spending of funds moved on the budget.  

Mayor Pittman gave an update on the 2014-2015 budget, with on overall negative amount of $118,000.00 in the General Fund and a positive $80,664.00 in Water Sewer.  She explained that when we end up in the negative we use savings to cover.  She also said she will look at cash projections for the next meeting.  She also noted that property taxes don’t hit until January.  Council Member Wilson said she is worried that if there is a tax rollback people will not pay their taxes on time.  
Mayor Pittman said she would put together a cash projection the fiscal year 2015-2016.

Council Member Wilson cited the Local government Code regarding the need to amend the budget.  She said it is better bookkeeping.  City Attorney Tim Sralla said this can be done quarterly or periodically but it should be done.  Mayor Pittman said we will look at the data and then decide, this way we will be more transparent.

Council Member Wilson made a motion to allow employees to choose one of the two health insurance policies presented.  Council Member Becraft seconded the motion.  All vote aye, the motion carried.  

Executive Session

At 8:06pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 10:05 council reconvened into Regular Session.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to terminate the Director of Public Works for not properly maintain and care for city equipment including the vac truck.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
There being no further business, at 10:12pm Council Member Davis made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
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